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Peck Flannery Gream Warren Architects, LLC
112 North Main St.

Elizabethtown, Kentucky 42701

Phone: 270-765-2147

Fax: 270-765-2148




Email: lgream@pfgw.org

Website: www.pfgw.net
April 8, 2008

Ms. Nannette Johnston

Hardin County Board of Education

65 W.A. Jenkins Rd.

Elizabethtown, KY 42701








RE:
Hardin County Schools










(Report of Projects in Progress)

Dear Nannette:

Please consider the following as a report on projects which our firm is presently providing Architecture/Engineering services.   

I have 9 action items for the Hardin County School Board’s consideration/approval in their April 17th meeting as follows:


> Approval of bids on Division 17 for Heartland Elementary School. 

        > Eight change order items on Heartland Elementary School. 

1.    CREEKSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL:
Site Work Bid Package “A” (Phillips Brothers Construction):     Work not presently complete under this contract consists of verification of stand of grass growth.



2. RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL:

Building Bid Package “A” (Whittenberg Construction):  Whittenberg is progressing toward completion of Phase Two.  Charlie Jones will present construction progress during the April 17th Board meeting. 

 Bid Package “C”, Division 17 (Marine Electric):   Marine Electric’s work under this contract is ongoing and concurrent with Whittenberg Construction’s progress. 

3.    HEARTLAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL:
Building Bid Package “A” (Morel Construction Company):   Charlie Jones will present construction progress this project during the April 17th Board meeting.  

Board Action Items:
The following change order items are presented to the board for consideration.

	
	Item
	Reason for Change
	Amount of Change 

	3.1
	 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Geo-thermal drilling casing
	The contract document had 7,500 lineal feet of steel casing built into the contract at a unit price of $12 per lineal foot..  The actual casing required was 2,950.66 lineal feet of casing.  

This resulted in a credit to the contract  (4,549.34 x $12/lineal foot)
	 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1($54,592.00)

	3.2
	 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Additional site work required by City of Elizabethtown reviewing departments south of Nelson Drive.
	City of Elizabethtown review comments after project bid required additional site work south of Nelson Drive.  Additional costs are associated with additional channel lining and additional seeding for regarded area to achieve sight distance.
	$10,633.00

	3.3
	 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Additional site work required by City of Elizabethtown reviewing departments @ Retention Basin
	City of Elizabethtown review comments after project bid date required additional site work at the retention basin. Additional costs are associated with additional channel lining and concrete structures.
	$23,699.00

	
	
	Credit
	($20,260)


Bid Package “B”, Division 17:  This project is to be bid @ 2:00 pm on Tuesday, April 15th. 

I plan to present bid on this project for the board’s review and/or approval in their April 17th board meeting.

4. NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL PHASE ONE RENOVATIONS (2007): 

McNutt Construction is in the process of completing punch list and maintenance items.

5. NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL PHASE TWO and THREE RENOVATIONS 

        (2008- 2009): 

Plans and specifications on this project have been delivered to Department of Education. Present plans are to bid this project on May 7 and present bids for the Hardin County School Board review in their monthly board meeting on May 15th. 



6.     HARDIN COUNTY SCHOOLS PERFORMING ARTS CENTER-ORCHESTRA         SHELL:
Remaining work on this project consist of StageRight completing a few punch list items and forwarding of close out documents.  It is my understanding that a crew from StageRight will be on site on Tuesday, April 8. 



7.    CENTRAL OFFICE ANNEX:
PFGW and our consultants are looking at options to modify plans and specifications and/or scope of project to accommodate available funds. 



8.    TORNADO DAMAGES TO CENTRAL HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL AND BUILDINGS AND GROUDS FACILITIES:
We have been providing architectural assistance to Gary Milby and David Wyatt on the main student entry and sports complex ticket booth on Central Hardin High School. 



Please give me a call if you have questions regarding any of the projects.

Sincerely, 
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Larry Gream

C:  
 Gary Milby

         David Wyatt
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